
From: Marilyn Kincaid [mailto:mkkphil@aol.com]  
Sent: Saturday, March 04, 2017 1:55 PM 
To: EBSA.FiduciaryRuleExamination 
Subject: RIN 1210-AB79 
 
I am writing to provide input on the Definition of the Term “Fiduciary;” Conflict of Interest Rule – 
Retirement Investment Advice.   
 

Any decision to rescind or delay this rule would take money specifically from hard-working 
people who are trying to do the right thing by saving for retirement.  As detailed in the attached 
letter from Senator Warren, the kickbacks provided by financial institutions to financial advisors, 
and other conflicts of interest, total as much as $17 billion per year.   Critics of this rule say that 
fewer financial advisors would want to provide their services to retirees who cannot afford high 
fees without the enticements offered by the financial institutions.  But this rule does not prevent 
the financial advisor or financial institutions from charging fees.  It only prevents them from 
charging those fees deceptively by recommending products not in the best interest of their 
clients.  And, quite frankly, if a financial advisor is unwilling to avoid even the appearance of 
conflicts of interest and kickbacks, by recommending products ONLY in the best interest of 
their customer, then the financial industry should do everything possible to discourage those 
advisors from providing any financial advice at all.  One congressman remarked that this rule is 
akin to requiring financial customers to only choose “healthy” products and so it limits their 
“choices” to salad without the opportunity to choose cake.  But food choices are not analogous 
to financial products.  Since people eat every day, they are more familiar with the particulars and 
consequences of food choice.  Most people do not review or digest financial products every 
day.  While most consumers would recognize that a salad is a better choice than cake, most 
people cannot decipher the detailed differences between financial products.  That is exactly why 
people go to financial advisors!!  And to assume that customers, who are struggling to make ends 
meet while saving for retirement, would want to make the “choice” to buy products that would 
include kickbacks or other conflicts of interest to their financial advisor – at a higher price – is a 
completely outrageous assumption and divorced from reality.  It is astounding that there would 
even be any question about whether financial advisors selling complex financial products should 
act in the best interest of their client and any effort to prevent implementation of this rule can 
only suggest to working people that they should not trust the financial industry.  And that would 
discourage efforts to save for retirement while the government should be doing everything 
possible to encourage savings.  As indicated in the attached letter from Senator Warren, most 
major financial institutions support this rule for that very reason and are ready to implement it.   

 
 
 
 
 
C:         Rep. Patrick Meehan 
            Sen. Pat Toomey 
            Sen. Bob Casey 
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